Newton Hill Community School's Sports Newsletter



November 2017



Welcome to the first edition of Newton Hill Community School's Sports Newsletter. This newsletter will be published once every half term and will aim to keep you up to date with everything that has been going on sports related both in and outside of school. It will celebrate the success of the school and of individuals past and present.



We are proud to announce we achieved the Sainsbury's School Games Silver award for the second year running. Thank you for your attendance at the after school clubs we have provided, attending tournaments both inside and outside school time and for your continued dedication to improving PE and Sport at our school.





Our new PE coach, *Mr Goddard* from *Xcite Sports*, has delivered PE lessons and extra-curricular clubs across school. Year 5 and 6 have been making the most of the weather and taking part in outdoor tennis lessons which they have thoroughly enjoyed. Some

Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 children have been enjoying the football clubs he has run after school and on a lunchtime respectively.

Mr Goddard will be working with us all year using his experience of Primary PE teaching to educate the children on the important of living healthy and active lifestyle, whilst also improving their skills in various different, accessible sports.





PE Kit reminder:

Both indoor and outdoor kits must be in school every day.

A white t-shirt with shorts/bottoms must be worn.

If your child fails to turn up with the correct PE kit then a letter will be sent home.



Dates for the diary:

Term 1b clubs:

Tuesdays – **Zumba club** with Mrs Wrench for whole school

Wednesdays – **Key Stage 2 Multi sports** with Xcite Sports (*Mr Goddard*)

7th November - Year 5/6 Sports Hall athletics tournament @ Outwood Grange Academy sports hall

14th March - Year 6 hockey vs St John's

15th March – Year 4 football vs St John's

21st March – Year 3 benchball vs St John's

22nd March – Year 5 tag rugby vs St John's

Other tournaments are being organised throughout the next term. Your children will be given letters informing you of the dates when they are confirmed.